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Four activists were forced to leave an art gallery in New York this month for wearing T-shirts
promoting an effort to include an American boat in the next blockade-challenging Gaza flotilla.

The incident came on the final day of an exhibition at the Gagosian Gallery called “Next Year in
Jerusalem,” featuring pieces by the German artist Anselm Kiefer on the subject of Nazi
Germany and the Holocaust.

      

The T-shirts worn by the activists repeated the show’s title, which is borrowed from a Jewish
prayer, in English, Hebrew and Arabic, on the front and said “U.S. Boat to Gaza” and “The
Audacity of Hope” on the back. (As The Lede explained in a previous post, the American
activists plan to call their boat the Audacity of Hope, echoing the title of a book by President
Obama.)

As Claudia Roth Pierpont reported in an account of the incident on the New Yorker’s Web site
last week, the gallery, on West 24th Street, called the police, and force was used to eject one
bystander who asked the officers why the activists were being ordered to leave.

According to Ms. Pierpont, before the police arrived, the activists had tried to draw attention to
their cause in a low-key manner:

 Quietly moving through the Anselm Kiefer show at the Gagosian Gallery on its final afternoon
were eight people wearing black T-shirts that bore the show’s portentous title — “Next Year in
Jerusalem ”— in English, Hebrew, and Arabic. They didn’t speak unless spoken to; they took
pictures of themselves standing before some equally portentous works of Holocaust-evoking
art.
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http://thelede.blogs.nytimes.com/2010/12/27/police-called-over-gaza-flotilla-t-shirts/?hp

